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W ESTERVILLE H ISTORICAL  SOCIETY  

SEPTEMBER MEETING 

September 18, 2015 - Paul LaRue, award-
winning high school teacher, 

òCommemorating the 150th Anniversary of the 
Soldiers Home System,ó 7:30 p.m., Westerville 

Public Library. 

Going Back ñ To the Future 
 Westerville continues to preserve its storied past, thus 
shaping and enriching its future. 

 The Westerville Public Libraryõs Anti-Saloon League 
Museum and adjoining Local History Resource Center, opened in 
1989, have been revamped, updated and expanded and were     
unveiled March 22. 

 Meanwhile, with the cityõs Architectural Review District 
in place Uptown since 1973 and major improvements in the 
1980sña $1.7 million addition to City Hall, $1.5 million police 
station and $1 million in decorative lighting, underground     
placement of utility lines and State Street resurfacingñthe 2014 
Uptown Westerville Comprehensive Plan envisions the city    
gaining status as a Certified Local Government (CLG) and then 
nominating the Uptown district for the National Register of     
Historic Places. 

 Income-producing properties on the National Register 
are eligible for 20 per cent federal and 25 per cent state historic 
tax credits for substantial rehabilitation. 

 CLG cities can apply for matching grants to identify   
historic, architectural and archaeological resources, preserve and 
rehabilitate historic properties and further community education 
on historic preservation. 

 A 1991 survey of 117 buildings in Old Westervilleõs  
Architectural Review District found 48 per cent were constructed 
before 1900. 

 (The nationally significant Temperance Row Historic 
District west of Uptown was nominated by the Westerville      
Historical Society and placed in 2008 by the National Park Service 
on the National Register.  Sixteen other historic sites in and near 
Westerville are on the National Register as well.) 

 The Anti-Saloon League Museum and Local History Resource Center at 110 S. State St. are in the 1852 brick house and 
on land bought in 1909 with $5,650 raised by townspeople and conveyed to the Anti-Saloon League of America (ASLA) for its 
national headquarters and publishing house. 

 Ten years later the ASLA won its crusade for national Prohibitionñthe 18th Amendment to the U.S. Constitution     
banning the manufacture, sale or transportation of intoxicating liquor.  The ònoble experimentó ended with repeal in 1933 and the 

Big Man, Big Desk                                                                
Anti -Saloon Leagueõs Ernest Cherrington pictured at his 
double-sided desk, now fronting his picture in the ASLA 

Museum 

 

Temperance Education Foundation was incorporated in      
Westerville the following year to assume control of ASLA      
property and funds. 

 The foundation donated land next to the old          
headquarters building in 1948 for the Westerville Public Library 
and in 1973 gave the building itself, its massive collection of 
temperance books and literature and $100,000 in cash and assets 
to the library.             (continued on page 2) 
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Back to the Future (continued from page 1) 

 The library turned to the Ohio Historical Society to organize and microfilm 
the collection and most of the materials are in the archives of the Ohio History    
Center, with the library retaining ownership.  

 Library Director Jane Bradford, 
who oversaw construction of the library in 
1955 and its 1981 expansion that connected 
the ASLA building to the library, moved         
administrative offices into the first floor of 
the old building and laid the groundwork 
for the ASL Museum and history center. 

 Financed by a $13,000 grant from 
the Columbus Foundation and $32,600 
from the library, the center and museum 
started on the second floor of the ASLA 
building. 

 Don Barlow, who became library 
director in 1988, moved his office to the   
second floor of the building, clearing the 
way for the museum and the center.  The 
library staff moved to new offices in 2006 
and the entire 1850s building was converted 
to space for local history, including archives 
of the Westerville Historical Society. 

 The center contains documents, photographs, newspaper clippings, high 
school yearbooks, telephone books and an index of the old Westerville Public Opinion 
dating to 1880. 

 Linda Caskie ran the center and museum for three years, succeeded in 1993 by Beth Weinhardt.  Beth, Nina Thomas 
and Patty Robeson staff the facility, which on the second floor also houses the John R. Kasich Congressional Collection, displays 
of the history of the Westerville Divisions of Police and Fire and the Westerville Historical Society office. 

New display cases feature local 
men, women and children during 

WWII  

Anti -Saloon League office building at left, next to the Westerville Library.  Behind was the ASLA publishing house. 

 


